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As expected, the first year of SIAPWS was the year of consolidation. We have sent an inquiry to 

IAPWS secretary to change the Danish membership of IAPWS into a Scandinavian 

membership. The inquiry was on the agenda at the annual meeting of the Executive Committee 

(EC) of IAPWS in Canada. The inquiry was received positively by the EC. The only claim of the 

EC was to leave Iceland out of SIAPWS, since there is no activity from this Scandinavian 

country in SIAPWS. In case of activity in Iceland in the future, we can include them in SIAPWS 

without problem. It was accepted, that the dues of SIAPWS will be the same as the dues of 

DIAPWS. 

 

We have sent an inquiry to IDA (The Danish Society of Engineers), that acted as home address 

and secretariat of DIAPWS. We have asked them to act in the same manner for SIAPWS. The 

only claim they had was that it must be included in our statutes, that any change of the statutes 

has to be approved by IDA. We have changed our statutes accordingly.  

 

By these actions the transfer of membership from DIAPWS to SIAPWS is possible. The only 

necessary action is the closure of DIAPWS and transfer of its property to SIAPWS. This become 

a reality by the decision of DIAPWS general meeting this morning. 

 

SIAPWS complete operability is now a reality. Congratulations! 

 

Karol Daucik 

Chairman of SIAPWS 

 

 

  

 


